Keir Greenway Report
August is known to be “quiet” for council meetings, but for me it’s been anything but!
Regis Centre Community meeting – 12th August 
I went along to a public meeting at the Regis Centre of community groups to introduce themselves. I went as myself (WSCC member), however I couldn’t help but sing the praises of what the Parish Council has been doing throughout the last 18 months. I have been in contact with the Clerk and the Chairman of the Community Resources Committee (Cllr Lury) on how some of these other groups want to engage and work together. Besides this, it was a very positive and uplifting meeting.
Tea and Coffee Club – 13th August	
I went to August Tea and Coffee Club, it’s great to see so many come to the meeting. Well done BPC.
Litter Pick - 5th September
Another Event, more clean streets. Thank you to Cllr Lainchbury, Cllr Kapp and Cllr Hastings for your continued support and to Deputy Clerk for helping arrange the equipment and advertising. 8 volunteers came helped out; this includes councillors. 
Bersted Warrior – Jubilee Hall Community Day/Novium Visit – 14th August
It was a shame the Community Day wasn’t more attended. It was very informative and I for one, really enjoyed talking to those that found and excavated the Mystery Warrior. Following this, I went to the exhibition in Chichester. It is there until November this year. Again, it’s not to be missed. 
Spinney Clean up – 15th August
I joined Cllr Spencer and Kapp at the Spiney Clean Up, it was nice to see a few residents come out and support. Thank you to Cllr Spencer for putting this on.
Babsham – Fire Service meeting and Agent Meeting
16th August – Myself and Cllr Lury, attended a residents’ meeting with the Agents of the Business Centre. It’s fair to say they went away understanding the concerns of Councillors and Residents. They committed to clearing the waste and confirmed that notice had been served on a tenant of the land. Quotes had been sought and were awaiting authorisation.
31st August – meeting held with me, residents and the Station Officer at Bognor Fire Station. He raised similar concerns to councillors/residents to the Agents of the landowners.
6th September (latest update) – contractor selected and waste due for removal 7th September 2021. As it stands, the tenant which has been served notice to leave is still onsite, unfortunately, I don’t have an update to the state of play with this.
Bus Services Improvement Plan 
West Sussex County Council want to hear the views of residents on the bus services in West Sussex. A link to the survey is below.
Bus Back Better Engagement Survey | Your Voice West Sussex 
